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Parent Newsletter 3.7.20  

 
Dear Families,  

The latest guidance with regards to schools opening in September has now been released, 

which indicates that pupils in all year groups will return to school full time from the beginning 

of the autumn term. It is also looking likely that we will be able to offer wrap around for 

those that need it too. There is a lot of information to digest and extensive plans to be 

made, which I will be sharing with you during the last week of term. Please be assured that 

the health, safety and wellbeing of pupils, staff and families will continue to be the priority 

when procedures are put in place. I can confirm that school will be closed during the summer 

holiday and term will begin on Thursday 3rd September.  

 

Our Nevill Road Community 

In school this week, we have welcomed an additional priority bubble, which increases the 

number of children in school to 120, taking us to full capacity. The children have settled in 

extremely well and have enjoyed helping out in the Year 3 playground to make a new garden 

area.       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had great excitement in Y6 as the leavers hoodies arrived on Tuesday! As you can 

see they look fantastic.  We are working on several plans for end of year celebrations in 

order to make sure that their last weeks of school are special for them. 

                               

                                       



Class organisation and transition 

Please see the following information: 

 
Fox class – 3G Miss Gaffney  
Hedgehog class – 3PS Mrs Pratt (Mon – Tues) Mrs Steed (Wed - Fri)  
Dragon Fly class – 3D Miss Dean (Mrs Newbould - Fri) 
 
3PW – 4R Mr Roscoe 
3D – 4K Mr Kinnear 
3G – 4SR Mrs Sheldrake (Mon – Wed) Mrs Rutherford (Thurs, Fri) 
 
4SR – 5JW Mrs Watts (Mon – Wed) Mrs Jordan (Thurs, Fri)  
4S – 5H Mrs Hancock 
4K – 5HD Mrs Hindle (Mon, Tues) Mrs Dale (Wed – Fri) 
 
5H – 6C Miss Campbell 
5HD – 6H Mrs Humphreys 
5R – 6B Mr Baguley 
 

We will be arranging google meets for Y3 – Y5 with their new class teachers during the week 

of the 6th July and 13th July. The last meet of the term will be an opportunity for the 

children to say goodbye to their current class teachers. Party hats and cakes have been 

mentioned! The times of the meets will remain the same and can be found on the google 

classroom stream.  

We have also managed to organise two afternoons for the Y2s to spend some time with us at 

the Junior School. Details about times and groupings will be sent to parents as soon as 

possible as well as information about procedures with regards to Covid safety measures. 

SEND and wellbeing information 

 

We know that many children will be feeling apprehensive about their 

return to school in September, particularly those with SEND. 

Therefore, we have invited Y2 parents to attend virtual transition 

meetings with Mrs Chatters, Mrs Steed and myself over the next few 

weeks. We are also holding a virtual SEND SUPPORT parent forum on 

Tuesday 7th July at 10.00am. Please contact Mrs Steed at  

jenni.steed@nevillroad-jun.stockport.sch.uk if you would like further 

information about these meetings. 

 

You can also find the booklet ‘The day we went back to school’ on 

our school website in the SEND section. This has some great ideas 

about how to support your child and talk about any worries or 

concerns they may have about coming back to school. 

Please keep in touch, stay positive and stay safe.   

Kind regards, Mrs Cliff 


